Minutes of Board Meeting,
Leesville Lake Association, November 12, 2020, Altavista Train Station

Call to order:  President, Dave Rives called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Present:  Richard Beaton, J W Burton, Gerry Caprario, Tony Capuco, Phyllis Garlick, Joe Humphrey, 
Mary Loiselle, Dave Rives, Dave Waterman, Chip Zimmerman 
Absent:   Ralph English, Frank Podrebarac, Dannie Smith, Dana Williams
Quorum:  Yes

Approval of Agenda:  
Dave R. asked for a motion to approve the agenda for the November 12, 2020 Board Meeting.  
Motion: Gerry made a motion to approve the agenda for the November 12, 2020 meeting.  Chip seconded.  All approved. 

Minutes:  
Dave R. asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the October 8, 2020 Board meeting.  
Motion:   J.W. made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 8, 2020 Board meeting.  Tony seconded.  All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mary emailed the monthly reports to all Board members.  There were 3 checks outstanding at the end of the month, 2 of which have now cleared.  Phyllis will check as to why the check for the storage unit has not cleared.  Mary has set up auto pay for the storage unit.  The tax return is complete and has been sent to the Finance Committee for review.  Mary explained that all completed water quality activities are entered into the same account line.  She recommends that if the account is overspent is to reflect it in the accounting and ask for more the next budget year, using the shortage as supporting documentation.  There have been 18 calendars paid for online and 17 were mailed on Monday, 11/6.  One belongs to Tony.  The cost to mail the stapled calendars is $2.50 compared to $4.39 for the spiral bound calendars.  An invoice has not been received yet for the 2021 calendars.  Mary has two (2) left to mail and after that Phyllis will mail.  Mary asked the Board who should stay on the newsletter email list, realtors without paying dues and nonpaying, non-realtors other than local government reps?   Further discussion is required by the Board.  The Communications Committee needs to bring a list of these folks to the Board for discussion.  She also received two (2) letters from property owners requesting the assistance of LLA to sell their property.  The Board agreed that LLA cannot assist with that request.  Mary responded that there are 264 members. 
Motion:  A motion to approve the Treasurer’s report will be added to December’s agenda.

Committee Reports:

Executive:  Dave R. reminded the Board that the Executive Committee will be updating the  Beautification Day Planning Guide for 2021.

Finance:  The Finance Committee is reviewing is reviewing the Tax Return.  
	Capital Improvement Ideas – Richard emailed the Board about a Fishiding Legacy Mat used by the game and inland fisheries for fish habitat.  Dave suggested that Richard research and put together a recommendation.

Nominating:  There was no report from the Nominating Committee.

Beautification Day:  At the October meeting, it was agreed that Dannie would send a list of people who registered and sponsors to the Board and each Board member will deliver the t-shirts personally (from the October minutes:  “He will bring the t-shirts to the November meeting for distribution.”)  The list did not get sent and he did not attend the November meeting.  Per an email from Dannie, he has not gotten with Sherwood to pick up the t-shirts from the 2020 Beautification Day for distribution.  He stated they were planning to meet Saturday, 11/14.

Communications:  Dave W. reported that he is working on consolidating the software for communications email blasts.  
	Email:  No report on email updates.  
	E-Newsletter:  No report on the e-newsletter.
	Calendar:  Phyllis reported that the calendars are ready for pick-up and sale.  If anyone is buying tonight, let Phyllis know how many and pay Mary.
	Email/Social Media/Facebook:  No report or updates.

Debris:  Dave R. reported that the construction of the offload site at Myers Creek is underway.  There were 3 debris reports in September and 2 in October.  At the TLAC meeting on Tuesday, TLAC reported there were 161 YTD reports for SML and 209 for LVL  reported through TLAC .
	Meeting with Delegates:  Dave R’s meeting with Del. Les Adams has been rescheduled for Monday, 11/16.  He resent requests to the Senators and has scheduled a meeting with Sen. Ruff on 12/2.  He also had a response from Del. Byron but has not scheduled a meeting.
	Email from Debris Committee:  Per an email from Pam Mcmillan 11/12 the Board was informed that the Pigg River was past flood stage (15’) and was near 20’.  She encouraged everyone to submit debris reports all winter.

Membership:  Dave R. reported that Chip has taken the lead for the Membership Committee.  Chip stated that we still need a Chairperson.  
	Annual Meeting in January 2021:  The Annual General Members meeting is still planned for Saturday, 1/9/2021 at the Altavista Train Station, however, it may be cancelled pending COVID restrictions.  The Board will decide in December.
	Guest Speaker:  Joe will confirm with DWR, Cory Horbour for the speaker.

Navigational Aids:  Joe reported that it has been 7 months since the request for the Hazard Markers for the Bedford County side was submitted for approval.  At the TLAC meeting, the request was approved and Paula at TLAC will submit the request to DWR for a final approval.  Joe has the markers ready for installation and hopes to get them installed as soon as he hears from DWR.  Paula with TLAC is streamlining the approval process by giving APCo 30 days to respond to any further requests.  If they do not respond, TLAC will proceed.

Property:  Gerry reported that he had 1 box of the AEP issued LVL maps and will get with Sherwood to inventory what he has in his garage.  He is planning on taking a load to the storage unit.  Phyllis will change the combination to the lock and email the Board with the new combo.  She asked that anyone using the storage unit, make a list of what they are storing and give to Gerry.  Dave R. will check with AEP on additional maps.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Safety:  Gerry reported that he has a confirmation from the Coast Guard Auxiliary about an instructor for the Safe Boating Classes.  Phyllis confirmed that the train station has been reserved for the third Saturday in the months of March and April for the classes.  Chip received a call from a boat that had run aground at MM13 and needed assistance.  He stated that any calls the come to the Marina come to his cell phone.  He was unable to go but called Dannie.  The water came in and the stranded boat was able to move before Dannie could get there.  He asked if we wanted to consider having an on-call list. The Board decided not to create an on-call list.

Water Quality:  Tony reported that the Water Quality Committee and Tom Shahady completed their water monitoring activities on the Pigg River on 10/29.  It will be a while before the data are fully analyzed and interpreted.  However, the data from the bacterial source tracking are interesting.  Tentatively it appears that:  1) There was very little bacterial contamination from cattle, but significant contamination from other ruminants (deer).  2) Human waste contamination was evident, but not close to last season.  Once again human markers were detected at Memorial Park and increased at Furnace Creek and Chestnut Hill.  At the times sampled, the levels did not appear concerning, but provide evidence that there is still contamination at Rocky Mount.  3) Powder Mill Creek likely does not contribute significant waste from human, cow or deer.  Tony stated that he was contacted from an individual interested in buying property on LVL and wanted some water quality info.  He contacted Tony through the web.  At the WQ Tech Review, APCo has started releasing a monthly report of monitoring at the dam.  The report, released in November was for collection done in September.  Tony found that the report of the average oxygen levels were low and found that concerning.  He will respond with his concerns and comments.

TLAC:  Dave R. reported that he and Joe attended the TLAC meeting 11/10.  The meeting was routine with the budget being approved.  Joe Tuck, chairman, indicated that Bedford County is considering introducing state legislature changing the restrictions for towed water sports activities to be prohibited within 200 ft. of the shore or docks.  Dave R. stated he was concerned that it would include skiers and tubers.  Bedford County will submit their proposal to TLAC for review before submitting to the legislature.  Joe stated it was reported that debris collection would run through November.

AEP Technical Review Committee Updates:  The only reports from any of the AEP Technical Review Committee Reps. was Recreation, Chip stated that the TRC was scheduled to meet 12/1.  Richard reported that the Habitat TRC discussed the fishing mats and he is researching plants and places to use for buffer gardens.

Old Business:  There was no Old Business to discuss.

New Business:  Dave R. asked for the Board to be thinking of speakers for the 2021 General Members Meetings.  He will check with the State Delegates/Senators when he meets with them.  He asked the Board about meeting in December.  It was decided that we would have a short December meeting on 12/10.  Location will be confirmed once Phyllis checks with the library and will let everyone know before the meeting.  Phyllis received information from the Altavista Chamber about the Christmas Parade 12/5.  She has requested more info and will email the Board when she receives it.  A decision will be made by email vote.

Executive Session:  There was no executive business to discuss.

Confirmation of Next Meeting:  TBD.  

Adjournment : 
Motion:  Gerry made a motion to adjourn.  Tony seconded.  All approved.



 
 

 

